BSA Troop #381
Hartland, Michigan

Scout Advancement Guidelines
· Handbook must be brought to all meetings and all Scout functions, including campouts.

· All Scout Skills can be signed off by a Patrol Leader or a Scout of First Class rank or higher, or a Scout two ranks higher than the skill being earned, including any adult Scout Leader.

· Scout requirements cannot be signed off by a parent, teacher or other individuals.  Scoutmaster may make exceptions with prior approval.

· All rank advancements requests must be scheduled with the Advancements Chair, so the Chair can put the Scout on the bi-weekly Board of Review schedule.

· All advancements are to be presented to the Advancement Chair, so they may be added to the Troop Advancement records.

· For each rank obtained, the Scout will be recognized at the Troop Meeting and the rank patch will be given to the Scout at that time.

· All service hours must be pre-approved by the Scoutmaster.  Once the project is completed, some form of evidence must be provided to the Scoutmaster.

· Scouts should contact the Advancement Chairperson for the names of Merit Badge Counselors to begin work on a merit badge (blue card to be obtained at that time).  Once the Scout has completed the merit badge and the counselor has signed off the blue card, the signed card must be presented to the Advancement Chair to be recorded at Council.

· All Scouts will be recognized at a Court of Honor held twice per year (spring and fall) for their rank advancements.  Merit Badges and other Scout honors will be awarded also.
